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WILLIAM D. SNOW, a prominent physician of Lafayette, was born at Fort 
Trumbull, near New London, Connecticut, December 29, 1812. The SNOWS 
were an old Connecticut family, JONATHAN SNOW, the great-grandfather 
of our subject, coming from Wales with two brothers, and locating in 
Connecticut, and there lived until his death. The grandfather of our 
subject died at the advanced age of 104 years. The grandfather of 
WILLIAM D. SNOW was born at Ashford, Connecticut, and lived in that 
State until his death. His son, DUDLEY SNOW, who was the father of our
subject, was also born at Ashford, where he was reared to manhood. He 
married MISS MARY PENHALLOW, a native of Belchertown, Massachusetts, a
daughter of RICHARD PENHALLOW, who was one of the patriots of 
Revolutionary times. He, with JOHN HANCOCK, commanded the force that 
threw the tea overboard in Boston Harbor. He served seven years under 
Washington when the final struggle came on, he lived to see his 
country independent; his age was eighty-two years. His father, SAMUEL 
PENHALLOW, came from Wales in an early day. He owned forty acres of 
land in the city of Boston, which he deeded in entail to the third 
generation, and to which his descendants are now the legal heirs.

DUDLEY SNOW was an officer in the War of 1812, and was Commissary 
Sergeant at Fort Trumbull, his wife being matron of the fort. His 
residence was located about a mile and a quarter from New London, 
where he made his home until his death. In 1830 he went to the West 
Indias to look after some valuable property, and on his return voyage 
he died December 12, and was buried at sea. His widow survived him 
until about 1870.

WILLIAM D. SNOW, whose name heads this sketch, was reared and educated
in the vicinity of New London, and at the age of seventeen years he 
went on a United States man of war with Commodore Rogers' squadron, as
steward to a surgeon, and for the following five years was cruising 
about the globe. After completing his term on board the United States 
war ship he finished his medical course with DR. SAMUEL H.B. LEE, of 
New London. He commenced the practice of medicine at New London, and 
subsequently went to Springfield, Massachussets, and in October, 1834,
moved to Ohio, locating in that part of Geauga County which is now 
known as Lake County. He practice his profession in Lake County until 
1837, and during this time he became acquainted with DRS. PERIE and 
THOMPSON, the surgeons of Wellington and Napoleon Bonaparte, who were 
visiting at the Mormon Temple at Kirkland. Both of these celebrated 
surgeons took an interest in the young doctor, and he accompanied them
to Cleveland where he studied unter their preceptorship. From 
Cleveland he went to the old country, and took a course of lectures in
London, and also in Paris. He returned to America in 1838, going first
to Cleveland, and from there to Harrison County, Ohio. At the breaking
out of the Mexican war he was at Detroit, Michigan, where he joined 
CAPTAIN McREYNOLDS, Third Dragoons, as Hospital Steward, and as a 
member of Company K. He landed at Vera Cruz with Scott, and went 
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through the entire campaign until reaching the city of Mexico. His 
company disbanded at St. Louis. He then went to Chicago, Illinois, 
where he practiced medicine for a time, but not liking that city he 
went to Wisconsin. Later he went to Frederick County, Maryland, thence
to Texas, and again returned north, continuing his practice on his 
travels. In 1872 he went to Columbus, Ohio, and some four or five 
years later located at Fort Wayne, Indiana. He has made his home at 
Lafayette since September 6, 1877. DR. SNOW has been three times 
married. His first wife being MAHALA VIPBERT, of Connecticut. The 
maiden name of his second wife was SUSANNAH COONS. He was married a 
third time in October, 1878, to MRS. MARY (JOHNSON) THOMPSON, widow of
GEORGE THOMPSON, who was an Orderly Sergeant in the Seventy-second 
Indiana Regiment during the late civil war. DR. SNOW is a member of 
the Ninth Street Methodist Church of Lafayette, and is an honored and 
respected citizen of Tippecanoe County.
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